
Carrigaline Municipal District 
Cork County Council 

Floor 5 
County Hall 

Cork 
 

13th January 2021 
 
 
TO/ Each Member of the Carrigaline Municipal District 
 
A Chara, 
 
Tionolfar Chruinniú den choiste thuas luaite mar leanas: - 
Please take note that a meeting of the Carrigaline Municipal District will be held on Microsoft Teams 
on Monday 18th of January at 14:00 for the transaction of the following business: 
 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí / Confirmation of Minutes 
 

To consider the confirmation and signing of the Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on 21st 
December 2020. 
 
2. Matters Arising 

 
3. Comhfhreagras / Correspondence 

 
4. Disposal of Property 

 
(i) Substation at Ballea Waterworks to ESB Networks 
(ii) Exchange of land at Kilnagleary, Carrigaline 

 
5. Municipal District Officer Report 

 
6. Members Discretionary Fund 

 
7. Cork County Council Community Fund 2021 

 
8. Village Enhancement Scheme 2021 

 
9. Chun na Ruin so leanas ón gComhairleoir a mheas:/To consider the following Notices of 

Motion in the name of: 
 

Cllr. Audrey Buckley 
1. I would like to get an update if possible, on the grant applications for The Grassy, Point Road 

and the Teenager Amenity Park on Churchbay Road. 

2. Any update on the contractor’s report - for the continuation/safe passage of the footpath 

for school going children and residents on the upper road, Crosshaven.  

 
 



 
Cllr. Seamus McGrath 

1. To request a written update/report on the proposed transportation changes at the eastern 

corridor/Bothar Guidel in Carrigaline.  As we know, the Part 8 was approved in July 2019. 

Please outline estimated timeline for progression of project.  

2. To ask the Engineer to consider Diamond Hill estate, Monkstown, for resurfacing work in the 

upcoming Programme and some maintenance work in the interim. 

3. To request that the Council explore the feasibility of erecting a cover/roof over the outdoor 

exercise equipment pods, such as those on the Carrigaline - Crosshaven Greenway.  

Cllr. Ben Dalton O’Sullivan 
1. That “CCTV in operation” or a similar form of signage would be installed at the parking area 

of Killingley cemetery. There have been regular occurrences of dumping at the cemetery. 
 

2. That this Municipal District welcomes the new 225 and 225L Bus routes which has provided 
a city linked bus service to Waterpark, Bridgemount and Ballygarvan Village, However, I’m 
requesting that we write to Bus Eireann and the NTA expressing dissatisfaction that the bus 
will no longer serve Ferney Road. The stop here provided a much-needed link to Edmund 
Rice College for many students, and indeed many residents. 

 
3. Following a number of previous motions, I’m requesting that the engineer give an update on 

the need for traffic calming along the upper and lower Kilmoney road.  
“Slow” road markings, Bigger 50KM signage in both directions and speed indicator signs 
should be considered. We are also requesting an update on the need for a city bound bus 
stop at Maurland, Carrigaline  

 
10. Votes of Congratulations 

 
11. Any Other Business 

 
 

 


